May 4, 2021 BOD Meeting by Zoom

Members in Attendance

John Stanton — President

Grant Reader — House Director

Chris Valentine — Secretary Vice President
Don McLeay — Greens Director

Chris St. Germain — Finance

Judy Spencer — Ladies’ Representative
Mike Clarkson — Membership

Gary Hobin — Club Captain

Staff in Attendance

Dan Kolar — Manager
Bill Hudson — Superintendent
Kyle Hudson — Assistant Superintendent

Notes

The meeting started at 6 30 PM by Zoom.

1. We are still at the mercy of our provincial government as to when we will be
allowed to open. We are assuming that once we are given the green light to
open the course that the patio and all dining areas will remain closed for the
foreseeable future. We are going to allow club storage this summer but with of
course strict protocol about distancing when dropping off or picking up clubs from
the back shop. There will be no club cleaning by the staff and contact must be
limited to as little as possible.

2. The Buzz reservation system has been updated as well as we have gone to
the cloud to alleviate the problem of shutdowns when everyone is trying to book
a reservation at the same time. Dan is also looking at finding any online
instructions or tips to help guide people using the newer version. The system is
still live, and we encourage people to log on and explore reserving times etc,
even before we are open to acquire some familiarity with the new set up.

3. Two of the Men'’s events were cancelled last summer, the Fraser and the
Quattrocchi and the plan was to replay those 2020 events this spring as well as
having the 2021 events at the normal scheduled times this summer. The Covid



closures have made the 2020 replay events not possible, and they have been
cancelled. Once we can open the early events on the calendar will be
re-evaluated and as to when they will be scheduled.

4. In response to a request, the Board considered the possibility of opening the
downstairs washrooms, in particular the ladies. The ladies committee was
asked to provide input. Last year, once two persons were permitted to use
washrooms upstairs, there were usually no significant line-ups that resulted in
groups backing up between the 9th and 10th holes, causing play to slow

up. However, it was observed that around lunchtime, when the patio became
busy, there was, at times, more pressure on the washrooms. As we do not
expect to be able to use the patio when we first open the Board saw no need at
this time to change the current Covid protocol that requires the downstairs to be
closed to members and guests. Once the patio can open the situation will be
reviewed.



